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MEDIA RELEASE 

 

Please see the attached press release from the United States Attorney’s Office for the District of 

Vermont.  

 

During the evening hours of July 2, 2022, officers with the Burlington Police Department 

responded to a call for service alleging that multiple gunshots had been fired by a male walking 

along North Avenue. Responding officers located ballistic evidence and Leon Delima was 

identified and apprehended. The suspected firearm was located by a community member several 

days later in the area and turned over to BPD. Follow-up investigation with our partners at the 

Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives (ATF) was able to connect the recovered 

firearm to the shooting that Delima was involved in. The case was then prosecuted by the United 

States Attorney’s Office, and Delima was sentenced on June 25, 2024.  

 

The Burlington Police Department is extremely grateful for the United States Attorney Office’s 

partnership.  We are also grateful for the partnership of ATF, the Internal Revenue Service, and 

the Criminal Investigation (IRS-CI). A tremendous amount of work was done and we are 

continuously thankful to our partners for this collaboration. 
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